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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

      

 

  

  

 

 
 

  

https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2fabout%2dus%2fpartners%2din%2dcare1%2f&umid=4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc


DHSC Updated Illustrated Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) 
Guides   

The Department of Health and Social Care have updated their illustrated guides 
for PPE and have published a new version of the visual PPE donning and doffing 
guide. Illustrated guides now align with the current guidance on PPE outlined in 
the COVID supplement which has not changed.   

• Covid-10 PPE guide for adult social care settings   

• Covid-19 PPE illustrated guide for unpaid carers   

• Infection prevention and control in adult social care COVID-19 
supplement   

• New donning and doffing illustrated guide   

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci1hZHVsdC1zb2NpYWwtY2FyZS1zZXJ2aWNlcy1hbmQtc2V0dGluZ3MifQ.hNi1TWJsRgrsyw4Tudm8j7vjhiLbEBfD9RWVCR75glM/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktcHBlLWd1aWRlLWZvci11bnBhaWQtY2FyZXJzIn0.aytsN5xiCc4-lIzhhJbxtFcw0svaN5oKGq5_Hy7F_UE/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvaW5mZWN0aW9uLXByZXZlbnRpb24tYW5kLWNvbnRyb2wtaW4tYWR1bHQtc29jaWFsLWNhcmUtY292aWQtMTktc3VwcGxlbWVudCJ9.iRoSPt05s1pJRlimOXMDbCRpA9myOku1MLVDNJCbzKo/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvaW5mZWN0aW9uLXByZXZlbnRpb24tYW5kLWNvbnRyb2wtaW4tYWR1bHQtc29jaWFsLWNhcmUtY292aWQtMTktc3VwcGxlbWVudCJ9.iRoSPt05s1pJRlimOXMDbCRpA9myOku1MLVDNJCbzKo/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMjEwMTkuNjUzNDU3MzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2Fzc2V0cy5wdWJsaXNoaW5nLnNlcnZpY2UuZ292LnVrL2dvdmVybm1lbnQvdXBsb2Fkcy9zeXN0ZW0vdXBsb2Fkcy9hdHRhY2htZW50X2RhdGEvZmlsZS8xMTA4NDYwL3BwZS1ndWlkZS10by1kb25uaW5nLWFuZC1kb2ZmaW5nX2Zvci1wcmludC5wZGYifQ.S9Fi8gJMnlGCZBZ6Lgely8DCCHipZJzzxUThDhkJzMw/s/964927797/br/146169610530-l


 

 

 
 

Urgent Product Recall- Targocid 

 

An urgent product recall has been issued today for two batches of Targocid 

200mg powder for solution for injection/infusion or oral solution. This is an 

antibiotic usually given by injection but occasionally by mouth.  

 

Please check if you have any of this medication at your service (including if it is 

being given by community/district nurses or other healthcare professional). If you 

do, then read the alert carefully and follow the instructions given if you have any 

of the affected batches. The full alert can be found through this link. 

 

Please note: Your service should be signed up to receive email alerts for national 

patient safety alerts directly – if you do not already get these alerts you should 

sign up at https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/email-signup. It is advisable to 

use an email address that several staff can access. The email should be checked 

daily.  

 

 

 

 
 

Palliative Care Skills Sessions and Palliative Care Clinics- 

Scarborough and Ryedale/Vale of York Providers 

 

Project ECHO are running a series of palliative care skills sessions over 

November, which are designed as a supportive ECHO network to enable front 

line care staff to plan and provide best practice palliative care. Sessions coming 

up include communication, care for an individual who is dying and involving them 

and their family in decision making. Further information can be found through this 

flyer. 

 

They also continue to run clinic sessions, which are designed and shaped by the 

community of Nursing staff working across the region in palliative care to provide 

 

https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/national-patient-safety-alert-class-1-medicines-recall-notification-recall-of-targocid-200mg-powder-for-solution-for-injection-slash-infusion-or-oral-solution-aventis-pharma-limited-t-slash-a-sanofi-due-to-the-presence-of-bacteria?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=e7cf2b1f-d939-4835-991d-d771d9d5fe1b&utm_content=immediately#advice-for-patients
https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/national-patient-safety-alert-class-1-medicines-recall-notification-recall-of-targocid-200mg-powder-for-solution-for-injection-slash-infusion-or-oral-solution-aventis-pharma-limited-t-slash-a-sanofi-due-to-the-presence-of-bacteria?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=e7cf2b1f-d939-4835-991d-d771d9d5fe1b&utm_content=immediately#advice-for-patients
https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/national-patient-safety-alert-class-1-medicines-recall-notification-recall-of-targocid-200mg-powder-for-solution-for-injection-slash-infusion-or-oral-solution-aventis-pharma-limited-t-slash-a-sanofi-due-to-the-presence-of-bacteria?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications-topic&utm_source=e7cf2b1f-d939-4835-991d-d771d9d5fe1b&utm_content=immediately
https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/email-signup
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6017


mutual learning, practical guidance, case studies and support. The November 

session will cover spiritual care, and the December session using opiates in 

palliative care. Further information can be found through this flyer. 

 

 

 

 

Immedicare Training- Virtual Sessions 

 

As part of the offer to homes who have the Immedicare Telemedicine service, 

they offer a range of bitesize virtual training sessions available to support you 

and your staff. A full timetable of sessions taking place in November as well as 

how to book is available through this link. This includes  

 

•         End of Life Care  

•         Falls  

•         Behavioural and Psychological Symptoms in Dementia 

•         Catheter Care  

•         Care Home Medication Policies 

•         Verification of Expected Death 

•         Nutrition and Hydration 

•         Leg and Foot Ulcers  

•         Medicines Ordering and Administration 

•         Medicines Issues  

•         MSK Common Injuries  

•         Top to Toe Assessment  

•         Urinary Tract Infections  

•         React to Red (Pressure Ulcer Prevention 

 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6019
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6018


Need to know       

 

 

 
 

Verification of Expected Death Training- Scarborough, Ryedale 

and Whitby Homes 

 

When: First Thursdays of the Month- 2:00-3:30 

 

Project ECHO are delivering virtual training to support care providers in 

performing Verification of Expected Death. For information please follow. Further 

information can be found through this flyer. (Please note your organisation must 

have a VOED policy in place for you to take part in this course). 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Research Opportunity: Retention of New Starters 

 

On behalf of Skills for Care, York Consulting are currently conducting research 

into effective practice in the retention of new starters in the adult care sector. As 

part of this research, they are very keen to hear from managerial staff and their 

colleagues to understand what works for you in retaining new starters. If you 

want to contribute to the research, please contact tim.allan@yorkconsulting.co.uk 

or hannah.russell@yorkconsulting.co.uk at York Consulting. They can then 

arrange a convenient date and time to speak with you either by telephone or on 

Teams/Zoom. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6020
mailto:tim.allan@yorkconsulting.co.uk
mailto:hannah.russell@yorkconsulting.co.uk


 

 

 
 

Capacity Tracker Training Sessions 

 

The Capacity Tracker are hosting further training sessions this to guide providers 

through using the system, including recently added questions and a guide to the 

DHSC mandatory submission period. This may be helpful for any new starters 

who will be using the system or any staff who would find a refresher session 

helpful.  

 

• Care Home and Home Care Session- Monday 07 November at 11:00  

• Care Home and Home Care Session- Wednesday 09 November 11:00  

• Care Home and Home Care Session- Friday 11 November 11:00  

• Care Home and Home Care Session- Tuesday 06 December at 14:00  

• Care Home and Home Care Session- Tuesday 13 December at 14:00 

 

 

 

 
 

Continence Product Ordering Process Changes- York and Selby 

Nursing Homes Only 

 

From 31 October the process will be changing for residents requiring continence 

products in Nursing Homes in the York Selby area. Once staff have a completed 

screening tool and a decision is made using the Outcomes document that the 

resident requires pads, you can order these direct via NHS Supplies. You will no 

longer need to send request to Clare Markwell at Clementhorpe Health 

Centre. Supporting information on the changes can be found through this link. 

The process remains unchanged for any other care providers needing to order 

supplies. 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZDBlZGE0MTYtMjkyZi00NGM5LWE1ZWMtN2UyMjgxOTNiMTIw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f972385-7fe5-4af2-bdb8-7d4b052a61c7%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZDBlZGE0MTYtMjkyZi00NGM5LWE1ZWMtN2UyMjgxOTNiMTIw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f972385-7fe5-4af2-bdb8-7d4b052a61c7%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTA4ODRlZTUtZjBmMi00ZWJiLThlZmEtYTFhOTlmZjFjYjhj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f972385-7fe5-4af2-bdb8-7d4b052a61c7%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MDkzMzE1MjAtZjhkZi00MmU3LWE0ZTEtYTUwYjA2YTJhMDI5%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f972385-7fe5-4af2-bdb8-7d4b052a61c7%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NDRjMDljNjYtYjkxNC00Yzk2LWEyM2MtZTgyMjljMGVjM2Qw%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229f972385-7fe5-4af2-bdb8-7d4b052a61c7%22%7d
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6007


Clare is will be happy to support any nursing home staff needing additional 

support with this change in process. For any questions or support, please ring 

SPA on 01904 721200 to leave a message and contact details. 

 

 
 

Learning and Development Opportunities       

          

 

Continence Study Days for 

York and Selby Providers 

 

The Bladder and Bowel Team covering 

York and Selby have received 

feedback and requests for training and 

support from across the care sector. 

They have therefore arranged two 

bespoke study taking place in 

November, which will include updates 

around the new screening tool for 

continence assessments, as well as 

updates on bladder and bowel 

management and catheterisation. The 

sessions will take place at Riccall 

Regen Centre, Landing Lane, 

Riccall, York YO19 6PW. 

 

• Thursday 10 November- Open to all 

care staff from care homes, and the 

domiciliary and supported living sector. 

• Thursday 17 November- For 

registered nurses only. 

 

Providers are encouraged to support 

staff to attend where possible, as these 

sessions may have to be cancelled if 

attendance low.    

To book a place and for any queries 

please contact 

Clare.Markwell@york.nhs.uk 

 

   

We Are Social Care Nursing 

Conference: Shaping the 

Future of Nursing in Social 

Care 

 

When: Thursday 3 November  10:00 

- 15:45 

 

This conference is for all the nursing 

workforce and key stakeholders in 

social care, to come together and 

learn about best and innovative 

practice that can influence and 

contribute to the future of nursing. 

We’ll be focusing on workforce issues 

and sharing examples of ambitious 

career development. 

 

Our keynote speaker is Deborah 

Sturdy, Chief Nurse for Adult Social 

Care, who will set the scene for the 

day and will be involved in our 

discussion and panel session about 

shaping the future of social care 

nursing. There will also be an 

opportunity to join some fantastic 

breakout sessions covering a wide 

range of topics. 

 

To book your place, please follow 

this link 

    

  

  

    
    

mailto:Clare.Markwell@york.nhs.uk
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LTIzMjRkYWI1OWM0NjQ1OTY5NWY0Y2Q4MzA4NTVkOTVlIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIyNzItYjQ2NDg4YWE1MzFlNDExOGIxNzBjZjcyZGE4YTcwZGEiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTMiLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL2V2ZW50cy5za2lsbHNmb3JjYXJlLm9yZy51ay9za2lsbHNmb3JjYXJlL2Zyb250ZW5kL3JlZy90aG9tZS5jc3A_cGFnZUlEPTQ1NTM3NSZldmVudElEPTE0NDkmdHJhY2VSZWRpcj0yJl9jbGRlZT1GZnpCRl9heFBmTm1CXzBZNS10TDVtWjIyZ293Q25qUUstQjFUZ1hPb3ZXNnVzLWVTajZQWENsQWNlbE5OX1BHJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtMjY2MWViZTQwZDljZWExMTgwZTAwMDUwNTY4NzdjYjktMjMyNGRhYjU5YzQ2NDU5Njk1ZjRjZDgzMDg1NWQ5NWUmZXNpZD00OGVjOGM4MC0zNTNmLWVkMTEtYmJhMi0wMDIyNDgxYjU1Y2EifQ/Utj45dSQtZ6HQ6UmyX7Q_A


Further Information       

          

 

 

 
Help Shape New Guidance to 
Help People with Down 
Syndrome 
 

The Government has asked 
individuals, groups and organisations 
to help develop the Statutory Guidance 
supporting the new Down Syndrome 
Act. They write: "We want to hear your 
views on the specific needs of people 
with Down syndrome, to what extent 
those needs are understood, and 
examples of best practice within 
health, social care, education and 
housing settings." 

To find out more about the planned 
legislation, including easy read 
resources and the consultation survey- 
please follow this link. 
 
The consultation period will run until 
Tuesday 8 November 2022.  
 

   

 
 

Project Choice: Supported 

Internships 

 

Project Choice is a Supported 

Internship for young people with 

learning difficulties/disabilities and/or 

Autism. Health Education England 

work with them over an academic 

year to develop their employability 

skills and interview skills. They also 

work with them to job search and 

support them through job applications 

and interviews. The young people 

complete 3 x 12 weeks work 

placements, working alongside a 

workplace mentor and weekly support 

and progression visits from a member 

of Project Choice staff. They are 

always looking at organisations who 

would be interested in working with 

them to host a work placement, and 

currently have a young gentleman in 

the York area who would be 

interested in a placement in the care 

sector. Further information can be 

found through the resources below or 

by contacting: 

Melanie.Slater@hee.nhs.uk 

 

• Employer Booklet 

• Case Study and NHS Role 

Examples 
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https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LWUzZjY5NTJlNTc1OTQyYTA5OTY2MTUyOTgxMGM4ZDljIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIyODMtMWQxNjM4ODk5MjE4NDkyYThjZTA5M2ExOTFmOGNmMjQiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTciLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9jb25zdWx0YXRpb25zL2Rvd24tc3luZHJvbWUtYWN0LTIwMjItZ3VpZGFuY2UtY2FsbC1mb3ItZXZpZGVuY2U_X2NsZGVlPS1kbXFueEJhdmRGcm5QbENoYVRmVEh3TDNPRWE3Z3NTbHdvajUtekdVUW1qaTBjZXJGRnJYRFdVUFNsTlNJSnQmcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS1lM2Y2OTUyZTU3NTk0MmEwOTk2NjE1Mjk4MTBjOGQ5YyZlc2lkPTIxOTk2M2YyLTBhNDAtZWQxMS1iYmEyLTAwMjI0ODFiNTU4ZCJ9/hiLv1X0kYfLfUwm8lc9f6g
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LWUzZjY5NTJlNTc1OTQyYTA5OTY2MTUyOTgxMGM4ZDljIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIyODMtMWQxNjM4ODk5MjE4NDkyYThjZTA5M2ExOTFmOGNmMjQiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTciLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9jb25zdWx0YXRpb25zL2Rvd24tc3luZHJvbWUtYWN0LTIwMjItZ3VpZGFuY2UtY2FsbC1mb3ItZXZpZGVuY2U_X2NsZGVlPS1kbXFueEJhdmRGcm5QbENoYVRmVEh3TDNPRWE3Z3NTbHdvajUtekdVUW1qaTBjZXJGRnJYRFdVUFNsTlNJSnQmcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS1lM2Y2OTUyZTU3NTk0MmEwOTk2NjE1Mjk4MTBjOGQ5YyZlc2lkPTIxOTk2M2YyLTBhNDAtZWQxMS1iYmEyLTAwMjI0ODFiNTU4ZCJ9/hiLv1X0kYfLfUwm8lc9f6g
https://elinkeu.clickdimensions.com/c/7/eyJhaSI6MjQ3NDI1NDYsImUiOiJzYW0udmFyb0BuaHMubmV0IiwicmkiOiJjb250YWN0LTI2NjFlYmU0MGQ5Y2VhMTE4MGUwMDA1MDU2ODc3Y2I5LWUzZjY5NTJlNTc1OTQyYTA5OTY2MTUyOTgxMGM4ZDljIiwicnEiOiJwMS1iMjIyODMtMWQxNjM4ODk5MjE4NDkyYThjZTA5M2ExOTFmOGNmMjQiLCJwaCI6bnVsbCwibSI6ZmFsc2UsInVpIjoiMTciLCJ1biI6IiIsInUiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9jb25zdWx0YXRpb25zL2Rvd24tc3luZHJvbWUtYWN0LTIwMjItZ3VpZGFuY2UtY2FsbC1mb3ItZXZpZGVuY2U_X2NsZGVlPS1kbXFueEJhdmRGcm5QbENoYVRmVEh3TDNPRWE3Z3NTbHdvajUtekdVUW1qaTBjZXJGRnJYRFdVUFNsTlNJSnQmcmVjaXBpZW50aWQ9Y29udGFjdC0yNjYxZWJlNDBkOWNlYTExODBlMDAwNTA1Njg3N2NiOS1lM2Y2OTUyZTU3NTk0MmEwOTk2NjE1Mjk4MTBjOGQ5YyZlc2lkPTIxOTk2M2YyLTBhNDAtZWQxMS1iYmEyLTAwMjI0ODFiNTU4ZCJ9/hiLv1X0kYfLfUwm8lc9f6g
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This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

▪ items to be discussed at the next Partners in Care Meeting?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
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